
February 14, 2022
RICHWOOD VILLAGE COUNCIL

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the regular meeting of Richwood Village Council was called to order by Mayor, Scott Jerew February 14, 2022 at 7:00pm
Mayor Jerew called for attendance.  Council members present: Reddy Brown, Pat Morse, Von Beal and Jackie Hamilton, George Showalter, Zoning officer Marion Bump, Village Administrator Monte Asher, Fiscal Officer Sarah Sellers and Solicitor Julie Spain (Virtual).  Council member Donald Ridgeway, absent.
Von Beal moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 01/24/2022. The motion passed unanimously.  
Von Beal moved and Reddy Brown seconded a motion to approve the warrants dated 02/14/2022.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Visitors:  

Legislation:  
N/A
Mayor’s report:  
· Grant for path from the hair salon to the dairy queen, this grant should be awarded in March or April if we get it.
· Still working on grants for splash pad, Lynn St parking lot and Opera House.

Street/ Utility report read by Administrator, Monte Asher. Bold items reported.
· Von Beal moved and Reddy Brown seconded the motion to repair the street sweeper for no more than $15,000.00.  Motion passed unanimously.
· Reddy Brown moved and Pat Morse seconded the motion to repair the transmission for plow/chipper truck for $6,900.00.  Motion passed unanimously.
Police report read by Chief Monte Asher.  Bold items reported.  
Finance report read by Sarah Sellers.  Bold items reported.  
Zoning report.  Read by Marion Bump. Nothing new to report
Old Business:   
Pat Morse reported that the tour of the Sewer and Water facilities was very interesting / educational, and Eric Kincaid was very knowledgeable.  Once the plants receive their upgrades, a tour for residents will be available. 
New Business: 
Reddy Brown asked all council members their initial opinions on the animal ordinance and feelings going forward with any changes to ordinance.  March 14 council meeting will include executive session for discussion on animal ordinance in the village to obtain legal advice.
Reddy Brown is getting quotes for shredding companies once all the records are sorted.  Julie Spain stated that File 13 is used and recommended by her office.
Mayor Jerew stated that Representative Richardson has requested the Trail Blazers put more additional funds in the splash pad project.  He will be reporting this to the Trail Blazers and request $4,000.00 from their fund be included in the project. 

Von Beal moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  Time 7:58 pm.  Next meeting is Monday February 28th.


_________________________			_________________________
         
	Mayor							Fiscal Officer
